
Celebrating the Difference You Make at Shore Medical Center
Celebrating the Difference You Make at Shore Medical Center

Celebrating the Difference You Make at Shore Medical Center

  
More on Kathy Tully’s  

Shore experience 
page 2

How Your Support Helps  
Shore Cancer Center 

pages 3 & 4 

Shore’s Lightkeeper’s Society,  
DiOrio Society and Stainton 

Society Donors
page 5 & 6 

 

What’s Inside?
Fall 2021 Edition

(continued inside)

Shore ER Doctor’s Quick Actions Help  
Save Linwood Woman’s Life 

For the past 10 years, Kathy Tully and 
two of  her closest girlfriends have 

been getting together each year around 
their wedding anniversaries, which all 
fall within a few months of  each other. 
They’ve been friends for 35 years, and 
with two of  them living in different parts 
of  South Jersey and a third living in 
North Carolina, these visits are treasured 
opportunities to reconnect, reminisce 
and laugh. 

This past July, it was Kathy’s turn to  
host the reunion at her Linwood home. 
Before their arrival, she went to the 
Somers Point Shoprite to pick up a few 
things for the weekend. 

But Kathy never made it past the  
produce aisle that day. 

“I suddenly felt this excruciating pain in 
my chest that threw me to the ground. I 
thought I must be having a heart attack or a 
stroke. Part of  my face was numb. I grabbed 
the leg of  a woman walking past me and 
begged her to get me help,” Kathy said.  

The next few hours were some of  the most 
terrifying of  her life. She was rushed to 
Shore Medical Center via ambulance where 
she was immediately greeted outside by a 
team of  ER staff. “People were moving very 
quickly around me. I knew it was serious 
because I only see people moving like that 
on TV shows.”
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Photo: Kathy Tully with Shore ER doctor Henry Souto, 
DO, at a recent reunion. Dr. Souto’s quick actions helped 
save Kathy’s life. 



(continued from page 1)

Shore ER physician Dr. Henry Souto 
went right to work on Kathy. He need-
ed a diagnosis, and fast, so he could 
save Kathy’s life. 

Dr. Souto first ran an echocardiogram 
to see if  she was having a heart attack. 
Kathy remembers him sternly and 
honestly telling her how serious her 
situation was. It was not to scare her 
but to help her find the courage to stop 
herself  from shaking so he could get 
an accurate reading. “I really appreci-
ated his honesty,” Kathy said. “He was 
no-nonsense and all about saving my 
life.”

Once Dr. Souto determined it wasn’t a 
heart attack, he ordered an emergency 
CT scan, which showed her diagnosis – 
an aortic tear. 

The aorta is the largest blood vessel 
in the body that carries oxygen-rich 
blood from the heart to the rest of  the 
body. An aortic tear is a life-threatening 
emergency where blood leaks between 
the inner and outer layers. The tear 
must be fixed with surgery so the blood 
doesn’t burst through the outer wall.  

“By the time I got back from the CT 
scan, Dr. Souto and the team had 
already read the scan, diagnosed me, 
scheduled my surgery at Penn Medi-
cine and called for the PennStar heli-
copter to transport me to Philadelphia. 
Looking back, it’s truly amazing how 
quickly everything happened.”

Kathy remembers everything leading 
up to her surgery – telling her husband, 
Paul, that she loved him in the split 
second she got to see him before leav-
ing in the helicopter; being comforted 
the whole ride by the crew; and being 
whisked from the helicopter through 
two doors to the OR, where Penn 

cardiac surgeon Dr. Joshua Grimm and 
his team were waiting for her. 

“Dr. Grimm looked me right in the 
eyes to reassure me that I’d be alright, 
but he also said, ‘When you come out 
of  this, you thank Shore Medical Cen-
ter because they saved your life,’” said 
Kathy. “Between Dr. Souto at Shore 
and Dr. Grimm at Penn, I don’t have 
enough words of  gratitude to thank 
them.”

After the surgery, Kathy didn’t really 
wake up for two-and-a-half  days, a 
very trying time for her family, includ-
ing Paul and her three sons. When 
she did finally wake up, two of  her 
sons were by her side wiping away 
tears. They had been playing the three 
country songs she danced to with each 
of  them at their weddings in hopes it 
would help her wake up. 

After recovering from surgery, Kathy 
had a couple of  scares that sent her 
once again to Shore’s ER, as well as 
appointments with her new cardiologist 
Dr. Millee Singh with Penn Cardiolo-
gy – Somers Point, and regular cardiac 
rehab appointments at Shore to help 
regain her strength – all within five 
minutes of  her home. 

“I’m so lucky to have someone as smart 
and caring as Dr. Singh following me, 
and the cardiac rehab team is so warm 
and compassionate. I can’t believe I can 
get this kind of  care right here,” Kathy 
said. “Before this, I would have thought 
you could only find this in the big city.”

At almost 70 years old, Kathy has al-
ways been athletic and healthy. But this 
experience helped her realize the im-
portance of  having quality medical care 
close to home, no matter how healthy 
you may seem. 

“Now I know what a great hospital 
Shore is. I’ve been singing their praises 
to everyone I can since this experience. 
Everything they did, they did to save my 
life,” Kathy said. 

Kathy recently paid a visit to Dr. Souto 
at Shore’s ER to say thank you to him 
and the team. It was an emotional expe-
rience for everyone. 

“Dr. Souto reminded me how lucky I 
was, and introduced me to some of  the 
other people who worked behind the 
scenes to save my life, like the woman 
who arranged for the helicopter. They 
are all my heroes.”

Now that Kathy is regaining her 
strength, she is getting back to doing 
what she loves. She builds beautiful full-
scale dollhouses and miniature “suitcase” 
dollhouses as well. She also recently 
babysat her grandchildren while her son 
and his wife celebrated their 5th wedding 
anniversary. And although Kathy wasn’t 
able to get her anniversary club friends 
all together this year, she’s looking for-
ward to trying again next summer. Then, 
they’ll have twice as much to celebrate 
– their wedding anniversaries and the 
anniversary of  when Shore saved her life.

Kathy Tully is a talented dollhouse builder and designer, 
pictured here with one of  her projects, and was eager to get back 
to it after her surgery. 
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Your Legacy can live on with a Planned Gift to Shore Medical Center 
Would you like to help preserve and enhance the current and future healthcare needs  

of our entire community? Then consider joining our DiOrio Society  
by making a planned gift to Shore Medical Center. Learn more at  

www.GivetoShore.org or call Mary McGuckin at 609-653-4657. 
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At Shore Cancer Center, a member 
of  the Penn Cancer Network, you  
help make exceptional cancer care 
possible through your compassionate 
and generous support. We’re grateful 
for all that you do to help ensure we 
can provide our community with the 
most advanced and comprehensive 
cancer care, close to home. We’re 
proud to share some recent updates at 
the Cancer Center, made possible with 
your help. 

New Aromatherapy 
Program Aids  
Symptom Relief

Oncology Nurse Laura Freire loves 
doing whatever it takes to help her  
patients find relief  from the often 
difficult side effects of  cancer and its 

treatment – both physical and  
emotional. She recently launched an 
aromatherapy program at Shore Can-
cer Center to help patients who are ac-
tively undergoing chemotherapy enjoy 
improved health and wellbeing from 
plant-derived essential oils, including 
lavender, ginger and peppermint. For 
people undergoing cancer treatment, 
these essential oils can help them get 
immediate symptom relief. 

“Lavender has anti-inflammatory and 
relaxation properties and can help 
reduce anxiety and pain and improve 
sleep. Peppermint and ginger can 
help patients get through chemother-
apy-related nausea and appetite loss, 
and peppermint can also help improve 
fatigue, concentration and pain,” says 
Freire. “We offer our patients these 
three blends in small, portable inhalers. 
When our patients are relaxed, better 
rested and able to take in proper nutri-
tion, it can improve their overall quality 
of  life during treatment.”  

Freire wants to offer patients even more 
onsite holistic offerings. She is looking 
to transform the library in the waiting 
area of  the Cancer Center to a private 
retreat space where patients, their fami-
lies and staff can go to relax. 

“We’re looking to include a massage 
chair and table, relaxing music, guided 
imagery, healing touch, and an expan-
sion of  our aromatherapy program. 
I’ve been incredibly supported with my 
wellness initiative and continue to strive 
to grow the program,” says Freire. “I’m 
excited about the impact this will make 
on our patients and families.”

Penn Medicine  
Radiation Oncologist 
Joins Cancer Center

In September, Shore welcomed Penn 
Medicine Radiation Oncologist Dr. John 
James Wilson to the cancer center team. 
Dr. Wilson is on staff at Penn Medicine 
and attended medical school and resi-
dency there as well. He treats all cancer 
types that need radiotherapy, and now he 
leads a highly trained team of  experts at 
Shore Cancer Center Radiation Oncolo-
gy, offering advanced radiation treatment 
options close to home.

Matthew Piskun, PharmD, MBA, Direc-
tor of  Pharmacy, Oncology and Infusion 
Services at Shore Medical Center, says 
Dr. Wilson is an excellent fit for the 
community. 

“We’re delighted to welcome Dr. Wilson 
to the team and our area. His leadership 
and expertise in radiotherapy, along with 
his Penn Medicine affiliation, will allow 
us to easily integrate Penn Cancer Net-
work resources into patient care at Shore 
Cancer Center,” Piskun said.

Shore Cancer Center nurse Laura Freire with the 
aromatherapy kits she gives to her patients.

(continued)

Hope & Healing at Shore Cancer Center, with Your Help
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New $1.5 Million  
TrueBeam Linear  
Accelerator Coming 
to Shore Cancer Center
In early 2022, Shore Cancer Center 
will add a new TrueBeam Linear 
Accelerator to its radiation oncology 
program, made possible with your help.  

“The new TrueBeam linear accelerator 
offers more flexible treatment op-
tions, advanced imaging, high preci-
sion dosage control, and streamlined 
treatments,” said Piskun. “Between Dr. 
Wilson and the linear accelerator’s new 
treatment technology, we’re thrilled we 
will be able to help more patients with 
more complex cancer diagnoses get 
high-quality care close to home.”

Oncology Pharmacy 
Renovation is 
Complete

At Shore Cancer Center, we are for-
tunate to have an oncology pharmacy 
right next to the medical oncology 
treatment room. It is where Shore’s 
oncology pharmacist, Timothy Guse, 

PharmD, compounds chemotherapy 
and other medications with help from 
pharmacy technician Jan Weick. Hav-
ing a dedicated oncology pharmacy 
at our cancer center lets Guse easily 
consult with physicians and answer any 
questions that patients may have. 

Because chemotherapy and other 
cancer-fighting medications can be 
hazardous, oncology pharmacies must 
comply with strict safety regulations. 
We needed to make an upgrade to our 
pharmacy to meet these regulations 
and to ensure medication molecules 
lingering on surfaces or in the air are 
properly contained.  In March 2021, 
with generous support from our do-
nors, especially those who have contrib-
uted to our A Cause to Celebrate Gala 
and Golf  Tournament, we were able 
to completely renovate the oncology 
pharmacy to provide a safer work envi-
ronment for our staff. Thank you!

Prostate Care Center: 
A Personalized  
Program for Men  
with Prostate Cancer
In September 2020 Urologist Dr. 
Michael Schutz and Shore Physicians 
Group established a Prostate Care 
Center at Shore Cancer Center.  At 
the center, Dr. Schutz and Shore 
Cancer Center’s team of  medical and 
radiation oncologists provide ongoing 
monitoring and treatment for men who 
have prostate cancer or are at risk of  
developing it. Each patient receives a 
personalized program based on their 
individual needs. 

“Some prostate cancers are slow-grow-
ing and require close monitoring. 
Others are more aggressive and require 
radiation, surgery, hormone therapy 

or chemotherapy. Through the Prostate 
Care Center, we can provide patients 
with the comprehensive care they need 
to make sure they receive the right treat-
ment based on their age, overall health, 
how fast the cancer is growing and 
whether it’s spread outside the prostate 
gland,” says Dr. Schutz. 

All Thanks to You 
As a nonprofit community hospital, 
we’ve been able to grow our cancer 
program through your philanthropic 
support. Whether you give through our 
Lightkeeper’s or Stainton societies, our 
gala and golf  tournaments, our Auxiliary 
gift shops and thrift shops, our Guardian 
Angel program, planned gifts or fund-
raising appeals, your ongoing generosity 
helps us continue to advance healthcare 
in our region and save more lives.  

If  you would like to learn more about 
other ways you can support your com-
munity hospital, please contact our 
Planned Giving & Development team at 
609-653-3800, or visit  
www.GivetoShore.org. 

Shore Oncology Pharmacist Timothy Guse, PharmD, with 
Pharmacy Technician Jan Weick in their newly renovated 
negative pressure compounding room. 
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We extend our heartfelt gratitude to the following members of Shore Medical Center’s Lightkeeper’s Society, which 
recognizes donors who annually contribute $5,000 or more to Shore Medical Center to help further advance the care of our 
patients. Those marked with an asterisk (*) are also members of the DiOrio Society, which recognizes those who have made a 

planned gift to Shore Medical Center.  We thank these individuals and families for their investment in future generations. 

Anonymous	
1st Bank of  Sea Isle City - Larry Schmidt	
Adams-Perfect Funeral Homes, Inc.	
Kathy & Michael Azeez	
Karen & Alan Beatty	
Peter & Debbie Beck*	
Lee & Catherine Bergen*	
The Family of  Joseph V. Curcio	
David & Sandra Beyel	
Charles & Susan Biscieglia*	
Mr. & Mrs. Steven Brady	
The Broadley Family	
Maripeg Bruder	
Marlene & Bob Buckley	
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Cacossa	
Anthony & Virginia Cannata*	
Ernest & Carol Casaccio	
Ralph Clayton	
Brian & Kerri Coggins	
Tripp & Arleen Coggins	
Mr. & Mrs. David Cohen	
Palma & Michael Crooks	
John & Dian Dabek	
Dr. & Mrs. Fernando Delasotta	
The Desiderio Family	
Dietz & Watson Inc.	
John Donnelly	
Mr. & Mrs. Nicholas A. Droboniku	
Nancy Fissel	
Foster-Karney Foundation	
David & Elizabeth Frank	
Tony & Cricket Frank	
Mr. & Mrs. William Frankel	
Mr. James Fraser*	
Bob & Mary Garrett*	
Jeanette Giemza - Circle Liquor	
Dr. Kimberly & Thomas L. Glenn, III  
and Anne-Marie Glenn	
Raymond and Ellen Goldberg Foundation	

Greate Bay Country Club
Leon & Elizabeth Grisbaum	
Ronald  Gross	
Michael & Susan Gross*	
Ed Gurwicz	
Joe & Kathy Gurwicz	
Mitchell Gurwicz	
Mr. & Mrs. Albert L. Gutierrez	
Mr. & Mrs. R. Scott Halliday	
Patrick Halliday*	
Mrs. Helen Hamilton*	
Harvey Family Foundation	
The Healey Family	
Karen & Scott Holloway	
Jim & Linda Houck	
Mr. & Mrs. David R. Hughes	
Mr. & Mrs. Harry Hurley	
The Jack M. Soble Family	
Fox Real Estate - Gary & Denise Jessel	
Ron Johnson	
Eleanor Kennedy	
Linda Kenwood	
Robin Keyack	
Jean & Bill Kirchhoff	
Dr. & Mrs. Edmund J. Koenke	
Mr. & Mrs. Walter Kohler	
Ken & Shelley Koreyva	
Di & Dallas Krapf 	
Ed & Linda Kuehnle	
Mrs. Mary Anne Kull	
Jane Laffend	
Patricia Lees	
Linda & Keith Leonard	
The Madden Family	
The Thomas F. McGowan Family	
Marie L. McIntyre & Family	
Letty & Mike McKenna	
The McMahon Family	
Mr. & Mrs. William Mentzer	

Laura Messner	
The Messner Foundation	
Milton Schamach Foundation, Inc.	
Christopher & Andrea Monihan
Terrence Much in honor & memory of  son 
Mark Much*	
Mr. & Mrs. Karl Multhaup*	
Mrs. Anne Petrella*	
Mr. & Mrs. David M. Phillips Sr. and family	
 
K. Ronald & Eileen Pitel*	
Caroline & Richard Pitman*	
Dr. Constance Jenkins Pritchard	
Jane Rakestraw	
David & Sandy Reif 	
Barbara & Michael Ridge	
Ridge Family - Beau Ridge Photography	
Thomas & Lisa Ritter	
Linda S. Rothermel	
Jeanne Rowe MD & Terri Szemis	
Kelly and Sean Scarborough	
Drs. Raymond & Nancy Schreyer	
Judith Amole Schwartz	
Joseph Sheppard & Team	
Mr. Jonathan Shiekman	
The Shields Family and Betty Halpern’s 
Friends	
The Sidewater Family Foundation	
George & Patti Siganos	
Dr. Angelo & JoAnne Sparagna	
Mrs. Rosemarie Speitel*	
Ronald B. and Kathleen Stablini	
Mark Stephens	
The Sukonik Family	
Jayne Suskin	
In memory of  Dr. Robin Carter, Obstetrics	
Brenda & Terry Thomas	
George & Sandy Tzaferos	
Bernice vanSteyn-Weiss*	
Rosalind Williams	

LIGHTKEEPER’S SOCIETY MEMBERS 

We would also like to thank our generous donors who have requested to remain anonymous. 
Their contributions, along with those from our donors listed above, have had a tremendous impact on our hospital and our patients



  Donate today! There are many ways to make an impact.  
Visit www.givetoshore.org or call 609-653-3800 to learn more. 
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1st Bank of  Sea Isle City -  
Larry Schmidt 		
 
Robert Allen				  
Steve & Donna Ang				  
Mary Ann Azcarraga				 
Dr. & Mrs. Robert Beach			 
Beach Buddies Animal Hospital			 
Elliot & Adrienne Beinfest			 
Lee & Catherine Bergen			 
David C. Beyel, Jr. 
Frank & Marianne Bigley			 
Jim & Eileen Bourgeois			 
Deidra & Ed Brosnan				 
William & Virginia Brown			 
Anthony Carino				  
James Cogan, III				  
Nancy M. Copple				  
Nancy & Charles Cristella			 
William & Alice Crockford			 
Kathleen Crockford				  
Patricia B. Crowley				  
Joseph Damico				  
Richard Daniels				  
Mr. & Mrs. Albert DeJoseph			 
Dennis DiOrio				  
F. Joseph & Stacey H. DiOrio			 
Mr. & Mrs. Clifford Dirkes			 
Mr. & Mrs. Benedict J. DiStefano		
Mrs. Lynda C. Donovan			 
Mr. & Mrs. William B. Duffy			 
Kathleen Everett 				  
R. Glen Fenstermacher			 
Mr. & Mrs. Fred Fontana			 
Sally Forshaw				  
Arthur T. Ford, III & Deborah Murphy		
Ms. Georgette Fox				  
The Fox Foundation				  
Dr. & Mrs. Scott Foxman			 
Dr. & Mrs. Brett Foxman			 

Theodore Franchetti				  
Tony & Janet Galante			 
Bob & Mary Garrett				  
Mei Shan Gavrell				  
Judith Genova				  
Judge L. Anthony Gibson and Mrs. Gibson		
Dr. & Mrs. Michael J. Ginieczki			 
Guy & Carol Giordano			 
Hank Glaser 				  
Dr. & Mrs. Gary M. Glass			 
Gleeson’s Audio Video, LLC			 
Robert Gordon				  
John Gosner				  
Marlene Greenbaum				 
Albert Halliday				  
Timothy Hanlon				  
Vanessa Herold				  
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Hohmann			 
Ms. Courtney Humphrey			 
Lynn Hyde				  
Mrs. Carole Hyman in memory  
of  Dr. Jack Hyman				  
Kathy Ionno				  
Mr. & Mrs. John Stauffer			 
Kimberly Kaczmarski			 
Hazel S. Kavle				  
Mr. & Mrs. Paxson Keates			 
Dr. & Mrs. John Keating, III			 
Mr. & Mrs. John Kehoe			 
Constance Kelly				  
Eleanor Kennedy				  
Linda Kenwood				  
Robin Keyack				  
Heidi A. King, RN				  
Mrs. Marie Knight				  
Ms. Christina Kozmor			 
Ann Lahr				  
Francis Lamb 				  
Marion MacKinnon				  

Tom & Donna Major 			 
Maggie Hoffman				  
Scott Marcus				  
Dr. and Mrs. Tom Margolis			 
Mariana Martinex				  
Barbara Mateer				  
Sue McAfee				  
Mrs. Jeannette McAllister			 
Kathryn McCormick				 
Mr. & Mrs. Robert McGinty			 
John Medica				  

Jennifer Donovan Meyer and  
Brendan Meyer ~ In loving memory  
of  Charles P. Donovan, Jr. 	
Mary M. Millar				  
Mr. & Mrs. Conrad Miller			 
Fred Miller				  
Ms. Denise Minus				  
Michael Monihan				  
Mr. & Mrs. John B. Morello			 
Edward A. Mowbray, III			 

Debbie Nickerson				  
Ms. Georgette Oliver				 
Jesus Pagan				  
Parkshore Development Corp.			 
Theresa Pataky				  
David & Andrea Perry			 
Virginia Peter				  
Matthew Piskun, PharmD			 
Eileen A. Pitel				  
Caroline & Richard Pitman			 
Victor G. Plumbo				  
Lisa Polito				 
 
Dr. & Mrs. James M. Pond			 
John W. Ponton, Jr.				  
Bruce & Pat Rambo				  
Diane Ramftl				  
Howard Reed				  
Barbara & Michael Ridge			 

Mr. Robert Robertson			 
Jean D. Robinson				  
J. E. Rosenkrantz Consulting Engineer, LLC	
 
Diane L. Ross				  
Ms. Mary Rossiter				  
R2 Architects				  
Robert Sabarre				  
Dr. Edward H. Salmon			 
Dr. Kenneth Schwab				 
Mrs. Nancy Seidel ~ In memory of   
Henry E. Seidel, MD				 
Ellen Sekel				  
Ms. Marlene Sheppard			 
Jane Showell				  
Michael J. Smith				  
Lilia Sollish				  
South Jersey Jazz Society			 
Miriam Spitalnick				  
Marcia Stewart-Johnson			 
Mr. & Mrs. John B. Stull			 
Melinda Tharpe				  
Mr. & Mrs. Kenneth Thompson			
Mrs. Kathleen Tortorice			 
Jean Totoro				  
Mr. & Mrs. Allen Townsend			 
Mr. & Mrs. Richard L. Traa			 
Dr. & Mrs. Stephen Uretsky			 
Dante & Mary Ann Mazza Vergulti		
Ms. Calla Waldron-Buck			 
Gerald Welsh 			 
Burt & Susan Wilkins				 
Adam Williamson				  
Dr. & Mrs. Richard Wise		   
Mr. & Mrs. Theodore V. Wood			 
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Wood			 
Karin Wren				  
Dr. & Mrs. Patrick F. Zazzaro			 
	

2021 STAINTON SOCIETY MEMBERS
 We are deeply grateful for the generous support of our current Stainton Society members listed below, who gave between $500  

and $4,999 this year. Donations made to Shore Medical Center through the Stainton Society ensure the ever-changing healthcare 
needs of our community are met with the region’s most advanced medical services and clinical expertise. We are always eager to 
welcome new members! To join the Stainton Society, please visit www.GivetoShore.org or contact Jessica Giles at (609) 653-3986.  


